
LLANARMON COMMUNITY COUNCIL REPORT DECEMBER 
2023. 

HIGHWAYS, ROAD REPAIRS AND POTHOLES. 

It is that time of year when I have to submit my “Wish List” to DCC Highways 
for the 2024 Budget. Can you please let me know your suggestions by 20th 
December? Despite the Budget Deficit, the £4 million allocated for road repairs 
remains. The recent inclement weather caused some problems around the 
Ward. Remember that DCC’s emergency number is 0300 123 3068. 

POSTMAN ASSAULT 

As you may be aware, there was an assault on the local Postie. Whilst not a 
DCC matter, I have spoken to the Police, The assailant has been identified and 
will be interviewed. 

PLANNING APPLICATION LLANARMON. 

As far as I am aware the Planning Application for 33 houses in Llanarmon is still 
on hold because of the Phosphates issue. It is not before the Planning 
Committee. If and when it does raise its head again, I will deal with any Public 
concern. 

HEN ARDD CAR PARK.  

There has now been a response from DCC Highways and NRW and have given 
their written permission. May I suggest that LCC get quotes for drawings as to 
how and where to put the hardcore. It’s my understanding that Graig Quarry 
will close in December or January. I am confident that I can source the hardcore 
for free from Lelo Aggregates when required. 

And finally,  

May I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and hope you enjoy the festive 
season with your families. 

If there are any issues that are of concern, please get in touch. 

Regards, 

Terry Mendies. 

 

 

 



 


